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The Lord Foundation has provided funding to continue the SMIF Undergraduate User Program (SUUP).  This program provides a hands-on undergraduate research experience at Duke University to enable undergraduate students to access the Duke University cleanroom and materials characterization shared facility, called the Shared Materials Instrumentation Facility (SMIF).   These funds will support undergraduates in the hands-on fabrication and measurement of materials, structures, and devices in SMIF.

SMIF is a shared, fee-based facility that has cleanroom fabrication and materials and device characterization capabilities.  Users are trained by the permanent, professional SMIF Staff, and, after training, the users are certified to use the equipment on their own. .  

The very best possible learning experiences for students involve the design, hands-on fabrication/creation, and test of their research projects. The SUUP funds will be used to support the SMIF fees of undergraduate students who are working with Duke Faculty in areas that can utilize SMIF.  The cleanroom, characterization and imaging facilities in SMIF are extensive; a complete list of capabilities, the training instructions and schedules, and the fee schedule can be accessed at http://smif.pratt.duke.edu.

Since the proposed program will involve an extensive design/build/test approach, to give the students the most complete “idea to implementation” experience, this program will be limited to undergraduate research students who commit to at least 2 academic semesters of research with a faculty member or who are a Pratt Research Fellow.  The SMIF training takes from 1-5 weeks, depending upon the number of tools accessed, thus, at least two academic semesters are recommended for students to engage in a meaningful experience that includes SMIF use.

Proposals from students and faculty, limited to 1 page in length, will be reviewed by the SUUP organizers (listed above), and proposals will be funded based upon the available funds and the projected expenditures.  Proposals will be judged based upon the impact that SMIF will have on the project, and the quality of the proposal, with preference given to multidisciplinary projects. A balance between cleanroom and characterization and imaging facilities will also be considered. 
Proposals should be submitted to Dr. Walters, Director of SMIF, via email at mark.walters@duke.edu.  Calls for proposals are typically announced in September and January with proposal deadlines at the end of those months.  However, proposals are accepted throughout the year and are evaluated on a rolling basis, and awarded as funds permit.
Proposals will be funded up to a maximum of $1500 total in SMIF user fee expenses through the end of the fiscal year (June 30th).  Please include projected user fee expenses  through the duration of the proposal.   The SMIF fees have a monthly cap that enables the SMIF users to project what the maximum fees of any user are per month.  Current SMIF user fee rates can be found at http://smif.pratt.duke.edu/user-fees-and-billing. 
